Cyngor Cymuned Llannon Community Council

Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting of Llannon
Community Council
on
Wednesday 23" July 2025 at 6.30pm
via Teams

Meeting commenced at 6:30pm

The Chair, Clir. R. Lloyd Davies presided over the meeting.

Minute No. 69 — Members Present.

Clir. R. Lloyd Davies (RD)
Clir. J. Owen (JO)

Clir. P. Owen (PO)

Cllr. T. Stillman (TS)

ClIr. S. Blackmore (SB)

Also Present:

Mrs. C. Hope — Chief Officer (CH)
Mrs. Ff. Lewis — Deputy Chief Officer / RFO (FL)

Minute No. 70 — Apologies and reasons for absence.

None received.

Minute No. 71 — Absence without apologies given.

Clir. R. Jones (RJ)
Clir. C. Davies (CD)



Cllr. N. Thomas (NT)
Cllr. E. G. Evans (EGE)
Clir. J. Anderson (JA)
Clir. S. Eldridge (SE)
Clir. LI. Davies (LD)

Minute No. 72 — Declarations of Interests.

There were no new declarations of interest.

Minute No. 73 — Confirmation of the minutes of the Full Council Meeting on
25.06.25.

PO proposed that these minutes were a true record. SB seconded the proposal.
All members present in favour.

Resolved that the minutes of the Full Council Meeting on 25.06.25 (prints of
which having been previously circulated to members) be taken as read, and
the same are hereby verified, received, and confirmed by all respectively.

Minute No. 74 — Confirmation of the minutes of the Finance Committee
Meeting on 14.07.25.

JO proposed that these minutes were a true record. RD seconded the proposal.
All members present in favour.

Resolved that the minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting on 14.07.25
(prints of which having been previously circulated to members) be taken as
read, and the same are hereby verified, received, and confirmed by all
respectively.

Minute No. 75 — To discuss the requirements of polling cards for the by-
election in Tumble Ward and Cross Hands Ward on 21.08.2025.

The Chief Officer informed the Council that a by-election has been called for
both the Tumble and Cross Hands Ward. The Chief Officer explained the
process to all members present. The Chief Officer stated that Carmarthenshire
County Council work out the costings for polling cards and the cost will be
around £6,000.



The Chief Officer provided the following statistics to the members present:

e By-election in the Tumble Ward May 2024.
Polling cards purchased.
15.12% turnout.

e By-election in the Tumble Ward March 2023.
No polling cards purchased.
14.53% turnout.

e By-election in the Cross Hands Ward.
No polling cards purchased.
13.8% turnout.

The Chief Officer informed the members present that the Law states that
Llannon Community Council are required to advertise the by-election on the
noticeboard and their website.

The Chair asked the Council whether the members present wish to purchase
polling cards for the upcoming by-election.

PO stated that he would rather take the money off the next budget and
doesn’t think that LICC need to purchase polling cards.

SB agreed with PO and stated that the money would be better spent
elsewhere.

PO proposed that the Council do not purchase polling cards. SB seconded the
proposal. All members present in favour.

Resolved that the Council do not purchase polling cards for the by-election in
Tumble Ward and Cross Hands Ward on 21.08.2025.



The Chair closed the meeting at 6.56pm



